

## Sunday, October 6 of 2019

WEEKLY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE CITY OF MANAUS, AMAZONAS, BRAZIL, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Due to the beginning of the synod of Bishops for the Amazon and this meeting of prayer, which is taking place in Manaus, the Father has granted the world a spiritual reprieve, which in these coming hours will mark the closing of the cycle of that Grace.

This is why all the angels are attentive to the inner decisions of the souls so that, through this decision, the planet may receive a last Grace that would place it in a rescuable condition.

Therefore, My children, a way to give a response to the Divine Plan is to assume it and with responsibility carry it forward, beyond circumstances and facts.

If souls really place the Plan first, before themselves and before the spiritual reprieve ends, they will allow millions of souls to be considered by the Celestial Father for the arising of the coming Kingdom upon the Earth, which will be free from evils, exploitations, and human and social injustice.

The decision is in the center of the heart of each being, and the Universe will be attentive to the spiritual movement of souls because this will also have repercussions in the Church of My Son, which will need to be redeemed and purified.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace